
Principal’s Update—March 2019 

 

1. Thank you!  Mr. Klennert would like to thank the school board, Mr. Slaathaug, and Mr. Howe 

for their continued support and filling in during my medical leave.  It is very nice to get back in 

the building and get back at it.  Thank you. 

 

2. Minnesota Student Survey (MSS)- Parents in grades 5th, 8th or 11th grade will be receiving 

communication in regards to the MSS, which will be given to students in these grades in early 

May.  The survey is given every three years and helps track student responses through their time 

in school.  Student’s answers on this survey help us better gauge the student services we should 

be providing as a district. 

 

3. Standardized Testing (MCA’s and ACT)- Students in grades 3-11 will begin MCA testing at 

the end of the month.  Students will be testing in our computer labs.  Students in grades 3-8 and 

10th are testing on English Language Arts, 3-8 and 11th in math, and grades 5, 8, and our biology 

classes are tested in science.  Juniors will take the ACT on April 2nd.  

 

4. Science Fair—Hayfield will be hosting the ZED Science Fair on April 5th.  Mr. Howe has 

been working with ZED to coordinate what we need to host this event.  If you remember, we 

were supposed to host last year, but could not due to the gym renovations and the start of 

construction. 


